From: Dg Waugaman

To: COB mail
Subject: Letter to Supervisor Carroll, Green Valley Cell Tower
Date: December 10, 2016 12:06:40 PM

Dear Supervisor Ray Carroll,

Many residence, myself included, moved to our San Ignacio Heights neighborhood to escape
the clutter and health effects of utility equipment such as sewage plants, water towers, power
lines, transformers, and cell towers. Cell towers simply do not belong in residential
neighborhoods. There was an aesthetic reason for burying power lines; let us not tarnish the
skyline with a tower. None of the proposed artificial structures makes such an eye sore
acceptable. Aesthetics aside, locating one in the golf course parking lot would devalue our
homes.

Of course the jury is still out on the health effects of the radiation. Based on that alone, it is
better to error on the side of safety. We want neither lawsuits nor cancer. This alone should
preclude the corner of the golf course parking lot that is nearest residents' homes. Whether
health concerns are justified or not, the perception does impact potential home buyers. I am
sure I would not have purchased my house so near one.

There simply must be a better location than near housing in SIH. If the golf course insists they
require the extra income to survive, perhaps there is either insufficient interest in golf to
support the club or the club management is failing. I am not the only homeowner that would
rather pay the club rather than allow Verizon to devalue our properties. Has the abandoned
Canoa Hills Course been considered. There are fewer residence nearby and it could be located
anywhere on the course.

I have used Verizon for service but switched because of these issues. I live practically on the
golf course and have never had problems getting reception either from Verizon or Consumer
Cellular. If Verizon must have a cell tower it is expedient to locate it away from view of any
recidence in anv residential area. Please don't allow Verizon. or anv other pmﬁf oriented
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entity, to ruin the aesthetics of our neighborhood for the convenience of commercial interests.
I cannot over-emphasize the negative impact on our neighborhood.

I do appreciate your efforts on our behalf. Thank you.
Sincerely,
Dennis Waugaman, PhD, PE

1525 W Acala St
Green Valley, AZ

‘ennis Waugaman




